Minutes of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Held at 1930 hours on 30th April 2018 in the Village Hall
Chairman:

The Chairman of Hanbury Parish Council Cllr Roger Weaving.




1.
A welcome to the Annual meeting was given by R Weaving– chairman to the Parish Council.

2.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting

A copy of the minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on 24th April 2017 were available to those that were present. 

These minutes were approved at this meeting.

3. Chairman’s Report

Roger Weaving, Chairman of the Parish Council, gave a report of the main business of the Parish Council during the last twelve months. 
A copy of the report is kept by the Clerk to the Parish Council in the minutes folder, and also electronically on the laptop.
4. REPORTS RECEIVED FROM

Custodian of the Memorial Garden Report 

Dave Griffiths, the trustee of the Memorial Gardens report was read.  The report contained details of the financial status and reports on significant activities during the year.

A copy of the report is kept in the minutes folder, and also electronically on the laptop.
Hanbury Parochial Charities Report 
A report was read out giving a summary of the Charities’ activities.

A copy of the report is kept in the minutes folder, and also electronically on the laptop.
Village Hall Management Committee Report
This report was given by Neil Cook on behalf of the Chairman of the Village Hall Management Committee.
A copy of the report is kept in the minutes folder, and also electronically on the laptop.
Hanbury Herald

A report from The Editor of the Hanbury Herald, Rhona Panton, was given.
A copy of this report is filed in the minutes folder, and also electronically on the laptop. 
Hobnobs
A report was read out from Clare Stallard with regard to Hobnobs.
A copy of this report is filed in the minutes folder, and also electronically on the laptop. 

Improving Hanbury’s looks
A report was read out from Clare Stallard with regard to Hanbury Parish Plan – improving Hanbury’s looks.

A copy of this report is filed in the minutes folder, and also electronically on the laptop
Hanbury History Group
A report from Malcolm Sunter, of the Hanbury History Group was read.

A copy of this report is filed in the minutes folder and also electronically on the laptop.

Countryside Show
Roy Raxter noted that the Countryside Show was increasing in size and going from strength to strength for a further year.  There was a need for more volunteers as there was to be an additional field used this year.
Hanbury Fete
It was noted that Michele and Alyson had been running the Fete for ten years and this would be there last year.  At the current time there had been no interest from anyone wishing to take over this role.

Hanbury Ball
It was noted that Bridget Weaving, Clare Shinner and Sandra Hudson were to restart the Hanbury Ball in 2019 and were hopeful that the Parish Council would be able to fund the cost of the material needed for the new linings of the Barn at Buncroft Farm.
4.
Parish Council Audited Accounts for 2016/2017
A copy of the Receipts and Payments Account summary was made available to those present at the meeting and a copy is kept in the minutes folder.

5.
Proposals from the Floor

There were no proposals from the floor.
6.
Date of Next Meeting

This was agreed as April 29th 2019
There being no further business the Chairman closed the Annual Parish Meeting at 19:53 hours.  
